
 

Kansas State Board of Pharmacy 
Minutes of the December 17, 2012 

Board Meeting 
 

800 SW Jackson, Ste. 1414 
Topeka, KS 66612 

 
Monday, December 17, 2012 
 
Meeting Called to Order: The meeting was called to order at 10:06 am. 
 
Members Present:  James Garrelts, Pharm. D; Michael Lonergan, R.Ph; Chad Ullom, 
R.Ph, Investigative Member; and John Worden, Pharm. D. were present via 
teleconference. 
 
Staff Present: Debra Billingsley, JD, Executive Secretary; Doug Taylor, JD,  
Disciplinary Counsel; Christina Morris, JD,  PDMP Director; Aimee Grubb, 
Administrative Specialist;  and Randall Forbes, JD; General Counsel.  
 
Others Present: Pat Hubbell, Berend Koops 
 
Board Discussion: 
 
A motion was made by John Worden, Pharm.D. and seconded by Michael Lonergan, 
R.Ph. to approve the Memorandum of Understanding between the Kansas Board of 
Pharmacy and the National Association of Boards of Pharmacy which sets out the 
responsibilities of both parties related to the development and use of prescription drug 
monitoring software.  Motion carried. 
 
A motion was made by Michael Lonergan, R.Ph. and seconded by Chad Ullom, R.Ph. to 
authorize Debra Billingsley, the Board's Executive Secretary, to sign the Memorandum 
on behalf of the Board.  Motion carried. 
 
A motion was made by Michael Lonergan, R.Ph. and seconded by John Worden, 
Pharm.D. to approve a Memorandum of Understanding between Cerner Corporation 
and the Kansas Board of Pharmacy which sets out the responsibilities of both parties 
related to a pilot program providing limited direct clinical messaging of prescription drug 
monitoring program data to a select group of providers.  Motion carried. 
 
A second motion was made by Michael Lonergan, R.Ph. and John Worden, Pharm.D. to 
authorize Debra Billingsley, Executive Secretary of the Board, to the sign the 
Memorandum on behalf of the Board.  Motion Carried. 
 
Meeting Adjourned:  The meeting was adjourned at 10:30. a.m. 
 
 


